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From the ISUAA president
By Gail A. Lamb

WELCOME SPRING!
First, a big thank you to Tech Zone for once again financially sponsoring the publication of this 

newsletter issue. Please see the included information about technology discounts for annuitants. 
We are very appreciative! Note also on page 3, the SUAA update from Larry Alferink— informa-
tion is included regarding the potential organizational structural changes for SUAA. SUAA leader-
ship is indicating that the current year will be filled with interest statewide, with the new governor 
in place along with many new legislators.

Our ISUAA Board and Membership Committee are working diligently with several initiatives 
to make our organization more prominent in the eyes and awareness of current employees, retirees, 
and potential new members. We have launched a Membership Drive for spring semester which 
included an email blast to all employees in January, giving them information about ISUAA and 
benefits of membership. Following this endeavor, we sent a mailing including a letter of invitation 
and a membership form to each of the 3,500 employees at the University. As an incentive, we are 
offering a promotion to those who join prior to March 31, 2019. Any employee who becomes a 
new member, and any employee/retiree who refers (brings in) a new member, will have his/her 
name entered in a drawing for one of three Amazon gift cards. There will be three recipients: one 
to receive a $100 gift card, and two who will each receive a $50 gift card. Current members are 
encouraged to refer new members—the membership forms have a place for the new member to 
indicate the name of the person who referred them to join, giving us info to include that name in 
the drawing as well! 

Also, plans are underway for Larry Alferink to speak with AP and Civil Service Councils to 
provide ISUAA information and invite memberships. We have purchased a new ISUAA/SUAA 
table cover to use at events where we will be available to provide information and ISUAA/SUAA 
materials—events include Founders Day, as well as plans for participation in Homecoming, includ-
ing involvement in the parade.

Those who attended our December Holiday Luncheon were afforded a wonderful program 
by Marcia Young who gave a lively presentation about the holidays and Charles Dickens! Marcia 
is also a former employee and has become a new member of ISUAA (so, her name will be in the 
drawing too).

We look forward to seeing you at our March 20 luncheon, where Larry Curtis, SURS adminis-
trator and manager of Employer Relations will be our speaker and provide answers to questions you 
may want to ask. More information and the reservation form are included in this newsletter.

galamb@IllinoisState.edu
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How Time Flies
By April Karlene Anderson-Zorn, University Archivist,  
Dr. Jo Ann Rayfield Archives at Illinois State University

150 years ago – 1869
•	 At the meeting of the Board of Education, second university 

president, Richard Edwards, gave his annual report: “The 
present condition of the University is so nearly the same as 
it was one year ago, that it seems hardly necessary to make a 
full statement of it. We have raised, somewhat, the standard 
of scholarship since that time, but with no diminution in 
our numbers. All the members of the long-tried faculty are 
retained, and the increase of appropriation made by the last 
legislature has enabled you to add two to the number. Of the 
former instructors nothing need be said. They are thoroughly 
known to you, and their efficiency has been tried. But of the 
two last appointed a word may be appropriate. And it gives 
me pleasure to bear unqualified testimony to their faithful-
ness and efficiency. Their labors have been in a high degree 
satisfactory to all concerned, and they enjoy the respect and 
esteem of the students. It is the determination of the entire 
board of instructors to give the institution as high a degree of 
efficiency as they possibly can, and with the present increased 
facilities they have good hope of increasing materially its 
usefulness and fame. All of which is respecfully submitted.” 
Proceedings of the Board of Education of the State of Illinois, 
Meeting Minutes, December 15, 1869, pg 3-4.

100 years ago – January–April, 1919
•	 Professor D.C. Ridgley, a geographer, left for an estimated 

eight-month journey to Europe to teach geography to soldiers 
in the American Expeditionary Forces. At the time of his 
departure, Ridgley was given a send-off from colleagues and 
students alike as well as “a number of small packages which 
had been prepared by his friends, one to be opened on each 
day of his trip across the ocean.” The Vidette, January 1, 1919 
(Vol. 31, No. 13, pg 1).

•	 During Founders Day exercises, one of the surviving grad-
uates from the first graduating class recalled the first com-
mencement in 1860. Mrs. M.L. Christian recalled that each 
graduating student, six men and four women, gave an exercise 
in what was later used as a study room in Old Main. The 
room was “crowded” as “farmers for miles around stopped 
their work and drove with their families to attend the grand 
event.” Later, a dinner was held in what became known as 
Normal Hall, and the graduates sat at a table with many 
of the individuals who helped to found the institution. The 
Vidette, March 5, 1919 (Vol. 31, No. 22, pg 1, 4).

•	 The Illinois State Teachers Association held its annual meet-
ing at ISNU on April 11-12 with great success. Almost 2,000 
new members were enrolled, and many programs were led by 
“first-class talent.” The theme for the meeting was “derived 
from the great topic of the hour, namely reconstruction; op-
portunities and duties; the way and how from the standpoint 
of education.” The Vidette, April 16, 1919 (Vol. 31, No. 27,  
pg 1).

75 years ago – January–April, 1944
•	 Brokaw Hospital asked the students of ISNU to volunteer to 

help prepare vegetables for patients at the facility. The hospital 
cited a “shortage of help” and through the Student War 
Services Committee asked for two female volunteers a day “to 
help prepare vegetables for hospitalized cases.” The volunteers 
were asked to wear a smock or an apron and that “Those who 
wish to bring their own paring knife may do so.” The Vidette, 
January 14, 1944 (Vol. 56, No. 14, pg 2).

•	 The Philadelphians beat the Wrightonians in the 83rd annual 
Phil-Wright contest. The Philadelphians also broke a two-year 
winning streak by the Wrightonians and gave themselves an 
overall win total of 43 to the Wrightonians 37. The Phila-
delphians won several of the night’s competitions as well as 
the debate that was presided over by President Fairchild. The 
Vidette, February 23, 1944 (Vol. 56, No. 18, pg 1, 3).

•	 The ‘Tune Detective,’ Dr. Sigmund Spaeth was scheduled to 
appear Thursday evening, April 20 in Capen Auditorium. His 
lecture, “America’s History in Song” was described as “a musi-
cal index to the habits, costumes, manners, morals, and slang 
of our picturesque past.” Known for his NBC program, Tune 
Detective, Spaeth was a composer, editor, lecturer, and music 
critic who traveled to “camps, hospitals, and canteens” during 
World War II to entertain the troops. The Vidette, April 19, 
1944 (Vol. 56, No. 25, pg 1,4).

50 years ago – February–April, 1969
•	 Five professors with a combined 105 years of university 

service announced their retirements. They were: Alice O’Brien 
Harris, assistant professor and supervising of the primary 
educable mentally handicapped; Ruth C. Huggins, associate 
director of University High School and assistant professor of 
English; Eldon A. Lichty, professor of education of the junior 
college of curriculum; Irving W. Salowitz, director of health 
services; and Raymond W. Tudor, assistant professor of En-
glish. All were scheduled to retire on August 31. The Vidette, 
February 6, 1969 (Vol. 81, No. 35, pg 1).

•	 Rev. Andrew Young, vice president of the Southern Christian 
Leadership Conference and associate of the late Dr. Mar-
tin Luther King visited campus March 18 and 19. Young 
delivered the talk “Civil Rights and the World, 1969: Dawn 
or Doom” at both Capen Auditorium and Linkins Center. 
In addition to speaking with students, Young also attended a 
sociology seminar. The Vidette, March 25, 1969 (Vol. 81, No. 
48, pg 1).

•	 Ten faculty members were chosen for the Robert G. Bone 
Distinguished Teacher Award. Chosen by a committee of 
students, the 10 recipients were: Ellen Abshire (health and 
P.E. for women), Clinton Bunke (education), Kenneth Fitch 
(anatomy), William Frinsko (education), William Gnagey 
(psychology), Dorothy Jacobs (English), James Patterson 
(geography), Herbert Sanders (music), David Wheeler (ge-
ography and assistant dean of students), and William Zeller 
(education). The Vidette, April 24, 1969 (Vol. 81, No. 53, pg 1). 
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25 years ago – January–March, 1994
•	 The Music Department and the College of Fine Arts 

co-sponsored a weekend workshop for area elementary school 
students called, “Learning to Live as One.” The workshop 
taught African American history “through the use of arts and 
crafts, songs and games.” The Daily Vidette, January 21, 1994 
(Vol. 106, No. 87, pg 6).

•	 Virginia Lee Owen was one of two Americans elected to the 
board of trustees for the Association for Cultural Economic 
International, an association that studies the economics of the 
arts. Owen, former dean of the College of Arts and Sciences 
and professor of economics, would be responsible for “review-
ing financial operations and management questions,” “hiring 
a secretary-treasurer of finances and approving plans for the 
association’s conference.” Owen would serve a three-year 
term. The Daily Vidette, February 7, 1994 (Vol. 106, No. 98,  
pg 6).

•	 The College of Arts and Sciences Distinguished Teacher 
Awards for 1993 were announced. The five faculty hon-
ored included Mary Campbell (social work), Tom Shilgalis 
(mathematics), James Van Der Laan (foreign language), James 
Stanlaw (sociology/anthropology), and Ron Strickland (En-
glish). The CAS Outstanding Researcher Award was given 
to two recipients: Ram Singh (economics) and Michael Gorr 
(philosophy). The Daily Vidette, March 2, 1994 (Vol. 106, No. 
115, pg 2).

Technology discounts for retirees
By David Greenfield, Director Student Tech Support Services

TechZone, a department of Illinois State University, offers discounts 
and buying assistance to all members of the University community, 
including annuitants, on personal computers, tablets, software, pe-
ripherals, and supplies. TechZone can help you purchase everything 
from complete computer systems to printer ink. TechZone offers the 
flexibility of shopping online from home or working with its staff for 
personal assistance during the buying process.

TechZone keeps some of the most popular Apple computers, 
iPads, watches, and accessories in stock while other models can be 
customized and ordered in-store or online. Other major vendor 
partners include Dell, Lenovo, and Microsoft. TechZone also offers 
below-MSRP pricing on fitness trackers, phone and tablet cases, and 
many other tech accessories. All vendors meet high standards for 
competitive pricing, quality products, customer service, warranty,  
and repair.

To shop online, visit TechZone.IllinoisState.edu. An active 
University Login ID (ULID) and password are required. For more 
information, send an email to TechZone.IllinoisState.edu or call 
(309) 438-8334 if you don’t have an active ULID/Password. Like the 
TechZone Facebook page, or sign up for the email mailing list to be 
apprised of the latest tech news and deals while visiting the webpage. 
Current hours of the TechZone Sales Center (located on the second 
floor of the Bone Student Center across from Barnes & Noble) are 
on the website.

The TechZone Service Center also has a walk-up counter in the 
Bone Student Center for basic tech questions and onsite Apple, HP, 
Dell, and Lenovo hardware warranty repairs. Stop by if you need 
assistance.

Fall 2018 SUAA board meeting
By Larry Alferink, SUAA Treasurer

The SUAA Board of Directors met on October 30 at the Illinois 
State Alumni Center for the Fall Board Meeting. The meeting 
began with a presentation by John Novack, an attorney and an 
expert on not-for-profit organizations. After covering basic points 
of the responsibilities of board members, he noted that most boards 
consist of fewer than 20 members. He had never seen a board as 
large as SUAA’s, with 100 or more members present at any given 
meeting. Noting that it is prohibitively expensive for organizations 
to obtain officers and directors insurance for such a large group, that 
SUAA directors probably are not insured and would be liable for any 
legal action that arose as a result of any decisions they made. Linda 
Brookhart indicated that the members of the executive committee 
were insured, but to cover all members of the board would cost over 
$1 million. More on this later.

The board also heard a presentation by Kent Redfield on why 
the state is in such financial difficulties. This was a shortened version 
of the presentation he gave as part of the ISU Academy of Seniors. 
Curtis Oldfield, president of Spoon River College was the luncheon 
speaker; his talk was the “Future of Higher Education in Illinois.”

The board approved a budget for 2019 that was largely identical 
to the budget for 2018, with some adjustments for cost increases 
such as office rent. Given that the size of the membership has de-

Retiree  
information hotline
Have a question? Need an answer? Don’t 
know whom to contact? Call (309) 438 4311, 
the phone line answered by Human Resources 
just for retirees and surviving spouses. Staff 
will either direct you to the needed resource 
or take your name and number and have 
someone follow up with you.

Save these dates
Spring Luncheon—Wednesday, March 20, 2019

Annual Dinner Meeting/Elections—Wednesday,  
June 19, 2019

Fall Kickoff Breakfast—Wednesday,  
September 4, 2019

Holiday Luncheon/Event—Wednesday,  
December 4, 2019
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clined to about the same as it was approximately 10 years ago, SUAA 
faces budgetary challenges. The tentative solution for this year is to 
activate a budget line for donations, a line that has been inactive for 
the past several years. A basket for donations did yield several hun-
dred dollars at the meeting. A total of around $3,000 will be needed 
over the course of the year.

The board also approved a significantly reorganized and revised 
legislative platform. In particular, past legislative platforms listed our 
support for the re-amortization plan to pay down the pension debt 
proposed by the Center for Tax and Budget Accountability (CTBA). 
The current platform specifically supports the bond plan proposed 
by SUAA and notes that there are several other proposals that may 
merit our support, without naming CTBA. Supporting a proposal by 
naming the organization that proposed it might cause that proposal 
to be changed to something we don’t support. This revision elim-
inates this problem while allowing our support of an appropriate 
proposal.

I earlier noted that John Novack had indicated that SUAA has 
an unusually large board of directors. At the end of the meeting, 
Chuck McGuire introduced a motion charging the bylaws commit-
tee to develop bylaws amendments changing the board to a House of 
Delegates that would not have the authority to set policy or approve 
motions for which they would have legal liability. With an amend-
ment temporarily increasing the size of the bylaws committee to 
work on this task, the motion was approved.

Senior Professionals spring programs
By Laura Kowalczyk, coordinator of Senior Professionals

Senior Professionals offers adult-enrichment programs through 
Academy of Seniors classes, Mornings with the Professors lectures 
and Classroom Journey bus trips. Open to the public, these offerings 
are geared toward individuals of retirement age. Spring classes are 
scheduled to begin in March.

Classes cover a wide range of subjects including current events, 

history, literature, art, sciences, and more. Classes are taught by pro-
fessors or retired professors from Illinois State University and Illinois 
Wesleyan University, as well as community professionals. 

ACADEMY OF SENIORS
Each Academy class includes four two-hour sessions.
$35–Senior Professionals members (full class)
$45–Non-members (full class)
$15–Single session, payable at the door

Writer John Updike and the Three Great Secret Things: Art,  
Religion and Sex

March 4, 6, 11, 13 (Mondays/Wednesdays) 1:30-3:30 p.m.

The Ever-Changing World of Social Media
March 19, 21, 26, 28 (Tuesdays/Thursdays) 1:30-3:30 p.m. 

Arab Spring to Arab Civil Wars
April 3, 10, 17, 24 (Wednesdays) 9:30-11:30 a.m.

Democracy Under Threat in an Age of Polarization and  
Uninformed Citizenship

April 29, May 6, 13, 20 (Mondays) 1:30-3:30 p.m.

MORNINGS WITH THE PROFESSORS
$35–Senior Professionals members (includes all five sessions) 
$45–Non-members (includes all five sessions)
$15–Single session, payable at the door

Irish Famine: A Look into Agricultural and Environmental History 
March 29 (Friday) 9:30-11:30 a.m.

Questions Surrounding Climate Change
April 5 (Friday) 9:30-11:30 a.m.

Investigations of Immigrant Food Habits During America’s  
Gilded Age

April 12 (Friday) 9:30-11:30 a.m.

Reel War vs Real War
April 19 (Friday) 9:30-11:30 a.m.

Human Trafficking/Cyber Victimization
April 26 (Friday) 9:30-11:30 a.m.

Classes will be held at Illinois State University’s Alumni Center, 
1101 N. Main St., Normal. 

CLASSROOM JOURNEY BUS TRIP
Visit Missouri Botanical Garden, the newly renovated Gateway 
Arch and Arch Museum—date in May TBD

To register, go to SeniorProfessionals.IllinoisState.edu. For more 
information about Senior Professionals, contact Laura Kowalczyk at 
lakowa2@IllinoisState.edu or (309) 438-2818.

Spring 2019 College of Fine Arts events
by Stephanie Kohl Ringle, business communications associate,  
College of Fine Arts

Illinois State University’s College of Fine Arts is pleased to an-
nounce a selection of its 2019 spring events. For the complete event 

Annuitants Association website
•	Announcements
•	Why join?
•	How to join 
•	Contacting your legislator
•	Legislative news
•	History of ISUAA
•	Survivor assistance information
•	Newsletters
•	Organization
•	Parking on campus
•	Meetings and events schedule

Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu 
Jess Ray, webpage coordinator

http://seniorprofessionals.illinoisstate.edu
mailto:lakowa2%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=
http://Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu
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schedules please visit FineArts.IllinoisState.edu/events.

This spring, the School of Music and School of Theatre and Dance 
will present the musical: 
The Light in the Piazza 
Book by Craig Lucas, music and lyrics by Adam Guettel 
Directed by Enrico Spada 
7:30 p.m. March 1-2, 5-8; 2 p.m. March 3 
Center for the Performing Arts Theatre

Set in beautiful Florence, Italy, in the 1950s, The Light in the Piazza 
is the story of love both young and old, and is a modern musical 
masterpiece. 

School of Music

Choral Showcase Concert 
3 p.m. Sunday, February 17, CPA Concert Hall

Wind Symphony Concert  
8 p.m. Wednesday, March 27, CPA Concert Hall 

Belle Voix, Men’s Glee and Women’s Choir Concert  
3 p.m. Sunday, March 31, CPA Concert Hall	

Civic Chorale in collaboration with MIOpera presents 
Leoncavallo’s Pagliacci 
8 p.m. Saturday, April 6, CPA Concert Hall

Concert Choir, Chamber Singers and Madrigals 
3 p.m. Sunday, April 7, CPA Concert Hall		

Jazz Festival 
8 p.m. Friday, April 12 and Saturday, April 13, CPA Concert Hall 

African Drumming and Dance 
7:30 p.m. Friday, April 19, Kemp Recital Hall—FREE!

Wind Symphony Concert  
8 p.m. Saturday, April 27, CPA Concert Hall

Choral Collage Concert  
3 p.m. Sunday, April 28, CPA Concert Hall	

Symphony Orchestra Concert  
7 p.m. Sunday, April 28, CPA Concert Hall

School of Theatre and Dance
Eurydice, by Sarah Ruhl 
7:30 p.m. March 29-30, April 2-6
2 p.m. March 31
Westhoff Theatre 

Harvey, by Mary Chase 
7:30 p.m. April 12-13, 16-20 
2 p.m. April 14 
Center for the Performing Arts Theatre

Spring Dance Concert, Artistic Director Darby Wilde 
7:30 p.m. April 25-27 
2 p.m. April 27 and 28
Westhoff Theatre

University Galleries: Exhibitions 
11 Uptown Circle, Normal

Bethany Collins 
On view February 15–March 31 

Student Annual Exhibition  
On view April 10–May 12

Illinois State Half Century Club reunion,  
April 26-27
By Rachel Kobus, associate director, Alumni Relations

Graduates from the class of 1969 will celebrate their 50th class 
reunion on April 26 and 27 during the annual Half Century Club 
event. A variety of activities will take place across campus, including 
luncheons, tours, interactive experiences, time to reminisce, and a 
special induction for the class of 1969.

Members of the classes of 1964, 1959, 1954, 1949, and 1944 who 
will be celebrating their 55th, 60th, 65th, 70th, and 75th reunions 
will be honored and receive a special recognition gift. 

The annual program gives alumni an opportunity to catch up 
with classmates, make new acquaintances, participate in exclusive 
behind-the-scenes tours, and learn what’s new at Illinois State. The 
events are not exclusive to graduates of the honored years. Any alum-
ni or friend of the University is invited to attend any or all of the 
Half Century Club activities. Those interested in more information 
or looking to register can visit IllinoisState.edu/HalfCentury.

Half Century Club is a program hosted by the Illinois State 
Redbird Prime Alumni Network. This network caters to the busy 
lifestyles of those 55 years and older. From social and professional 
events to educational opportunities and outings, Redbird Prime 
helps expand an alum’s network of contacts and continue his or her 
Illinois State University experience. The network also offers several 
services tailored to the interest of Redbird Prime alumni, from travel 
programs and series of speakers to investment opportunities that 
support each person’s individual passion. 

To learn more about Redbird Prime Alumni Network, visit 
Alumni.IllinoisState.edu/Prime. To get involved in the planning of 
programs and activities for the network, contact Alumni Engage-
ment at (309) 438-2586 or Alumni@IllinoisState.edu.

https://finearts.illinoisstate.edu/events
https://www.illinoisstatealumni.org/ccon/events_activities.do?event_id=A1831
https://alumni.illinoisstate.edu/prime/
mailto:Alumni@IllinoisState.edu


SURS administrator to speak 
at ISUAA Spring Luncheon
We are delighted to announce that Larry Curtis, manager of 
Employer Services for SURS, will be the keynote speaker for our 
March 20 luncheon. Curtis has been working for SURS for over 21 
years, providing employer contacts with education on state statute, 

legislation, and proper processing of information that SURS requires. 
This service as a liaison prevents interruptions and delays for SURS 
employer contacts, the SURS call center, process divisions, legal 
counsel, and SURS executives. He conducts dozens of presentations 
and seminars annually and as a member is very familiar with SUAA.

Curtis will provide updated information about what is happen-
ing with state government, the budget situation, pensions, and other 
related topics relevant to the University, SURS members/retirees, and 
SUAA members.

The ISUAA Spring Luncheon will be from 11:30 a.m.–1:30 p.m. 
on Wednesday, March 20 in Room 118 of the Alumni Center, 1101 
N. Main St. Please complete the reservation form on the back of this
newsletter. Hope to see you there. Bring a friend or perhaps even a
new member. 

Helping Hamper  
By Jan Cook

The Helping Hamper for our Spring Luncheon will benefit the 
Salvation Army’s Safe Harbor, which provides breakfast for their res-
idents, as well as shelter. Safe Harbor can use coffee, tea, hot cereal, 
and fruit in addition to personal care items and warm socks.

We continue to collect Box Tops for Education for the Thomas 
Metcalf School, but please note that the Campbell’s Soup Label 
program has been discontinued. The labels we received in December 
had to be discarded. Sigh. 

YES, I SUPPORT REDBIRDS RISING!
GIFT DESIGNATION

 ISU EXCELLENCE FUND-supports the University’s area of greatest need (3065065)

 RED AND WHITE SCHOLARSHIP FUND-general scholarship fund (2327001)

 COLLEGE/DEPARTMENT/OTHER: ____________________________________

PAYMENT OPTIONS

___	 OPTION 1:  Check. A check for my gift of $_____________ payable to  

Illinois State University Foundation is enclosed.

___	 OPTION 2:  Credit Card: 

 VISA  MASTERCARD      DISCOVER  AMERICAN EXPRESS 

 A single gift in the amount of $_____________

 A recurring gift in the amount of $____________,

ending on _____/_____/_________ (month/day/year), 

to be paid:  monthly     quarterly     semiannually      annually

Name on card		

Account number CVV Expiration date

	 Signature

___	 OPTION 3:  Make a gift online at RedbirdsRising.IllinoisState.edu.

Name(s)	 University ID (if known)

Address	

City		 State		 ZIP

Preferred email address		

Preferred phone number   

OTHER WAYS TO SUPPORT ISU

	 Send me information on including Illinois State University in my estate plan.

	� I have included Illinois State University in my 
estate plan.

Please mail this form to:  
Illinois State University Foundation 
Campus Box 8000  
Normal, IL 61790-8000

 mobile            home(	  )

ISUAA directory update 
Please use this form to correct information in the 2018 
Chapter Directory. Please respond ASAP. If the information 
in the directory was correct/complete, you do not have to 
complete this form.

Name 

Phone  (        )

Spouse’s name

Address 

Email 

Send to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Normal, IL 61790-8000.

Office use only:  
AG00000000   2019ISUAA0   43

 RedbirdsRising.IllinoisState.edu

RedbirdsRising.IllinoisState.edu
RedbirdsRising.IllinoisState.edu
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At our recent December luncheon, our Helping Hamper collec-
tion for the Loaves and Fishes Soup Kitchen gathered coffee and tea, 
vegetables and pasta for the soup, and fruit—as well as $140 in cash 
donations. Two soup kitchen volunteers joyously collected the loot at 
the end of the luncheon. We also received over 80 Box Tops to pass 
on to the Metcalf PTO. Thank you to everyone who helped.

The ISU University Club invites you  
to its spring 2019 programs
By Bob Preston and Kay Wilson

University Club Discussion Hours: The University Club is the only 
ISU social organization open to all faculty, staff, administrative pro-
fessionals, retirees, and ISUAA members. You are cordially invited 
to join us for any or all of our programs. You need not be a Univer-
sity Club member to attend. We always enjoy chatting with new 
colleagues and old friends in an informal congenial atmosphere. We 
meet every Friday from 3:30–5:30 p.m. in the Founders Suite (FS) in 
the Bone Student Center (BSC) during the fall and spring semesters 
when the University is in session. Please note that due to the current 
revitalization project in the BSC, our meeting venue is sometimes 
moved to other rooms in the BSC. Our first meeting of the spring 
2019 semester was held January 18 in the FS. Please see our website 
calendar page (UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Calendar) for the presenta-
tion topics and meeting locations for specific dates.

Gourmet Dinners: Throughout the academic year, the University 
Club offers one or two gourmet dinners each semester. These dinners 
are an opportunity to enjoy fine food with a central theme or food 
from a particular country. The main dishes are served family-style, 
and the dinner includes wine for each table with coffee, tea, and 
dessert, all for a reasonable price. Attendees are encouraged to bring 
guests, and all ISUAA members are welcome. Dinners are prepared 
by the ISU Catering Service chefs. Detailed menus and reservation 

information will be posted on our webpage (UClub.IllinoisState.edu/
Dinners).

Scholarships Awards:  On December 7, 2018 we continued our 
27-year tradition of awarding up to 10 $500 scholarships to ISU 
undergraduate and graduate students who were academically top 
achievers and who were also involved in giving back to the Univer-
sity and community through service. The funding for these schol-
arships is provided by independent donations from our members 
and colleagues. We encourage all who are interested in supporting 
our academically talented and socially engaged students to consider 
contributing to this program. 

Thank you to our ISUAA board members  
2018–2019
President.................................... Gail Lamb
Vice President........................... Roger Cann
Secretary.................................... Maureen Peel
Treasurer.................................... Neil Gridley 
Directors:................................... �Jan Cook, Marie Dawson, 

Gary Fish, Victoria F.  
Harris

Members at Large..................... �Laura Alferink,  
Liam Doherty

Committee Chairs:
	 Awards.................................. Jan Cook
	 Golf....................................... Peter Whitmer, Roger Cann
	 Legislative/SUAA Action..... �Larry Alferink,  

Parker Lawlis
	 Membership.......................... �Victoria F. Harris,  

Liam Doherty
	 Nominating........................... George Tuttle
	 Pool....................................... Paul Dorhmann
	 Programs............................... Roger Cann
	 Social..................................... Dona Meador
	 SUAA Action........................ Neil Gridley
	 SursMac Rep......................... Jean Ann Dargatz
	 Survivor Advocacy................. Roger Cann
	 State Association Directors... ��Roger Cann, �Jan Cook,
		  Gail Lamb, and  
		  Charles McGuire

In memoriam
Marcella Ballinger......................................................... 8/21/2018 

Peter Embry................................................................... 8/28/2018 

Mary Fuller....................................................................... 7/6/2018

Harold Gregor............................................................... 10/8/2018

Warren Harden................................................................ 9/1/2018 

Gerald Hazelwood........................................................ 9/14/2018 

Edith Henry.................................................................... 8/29/2018 

Cheryl Hinthorne........................................................... 10/6/2018 

Edith Miller.................................................................... 9/13/2018 

Judith Moulic................................................................... 9/1/2018

Joy Pauley...................................................................... 8/22/2018

Rosemary Stockle.......................................................... 11/6/2018

Donna Taylor................................................................. 1/22/2018

Stephanie Wright.......................................................... 9/21/2018

http://uclub.illinoisstate.edu/calendar
http://uclub.illinoisstate.edu/dinners
http://uclub.illinoisstate.edu/dinners


Annuitants Association
Campus Box 8000
Normal, IL 61790-8000

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

ISUAA SPRING LUNCHEON RESERVATION FORM
11:30 a.m.–1:30 p.m., Wednesday, March 20, 2019
Alumni Center, 1101 N. Main St. Normal
Featuring Larry Curtis, Manager of Employer Services for SURS

Name(s) of those attending

Please reserve __________  meal(s) at $17 each. A check for $__________________ payable to ISUAA is enclosed.

Entrees:

______ Beef Lasagna	
NAME(S)

______ Vegan Portobella and Risotto Stack	
NAME(S)

______ Please indicate dietary restrictions	
NAME(S)

______ Fruit cup in lieu of dessert for those on dietary restriction	
NAME(S)

Please mail the reservation form along with your check to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Illinois State  
University, Normal, IL 61790-8000. Reservations must be received NO LATER than March 9.  
No phone or late reservations, please! 

If you would like confirmation of your reservation, please list your email address:

This document is available in alternative formats upon request by contacting the Annuitants Association at (309) 438-4311. 
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